Humboldt City Council Meeting Minutes 
The Humboldt City Council met in regular session on Monday, October 24, 2016 at Humboldt City Hall. Mayor Allen Schmeichel called the meeting to order at 7pm with the following members present for roll call: Heather VanZee and Ritchy Griepp. Amanda Siemonsma and Mike Beaner were present for city personnel. Others present were Jon Fischer from Stockwell Engineers and Fred and Erin Konechne. Adam Lund and Theresa Muth were absent with cause. 
The agenda was approved on a motion made by Griepp and seconded by VanZee. Motion carried.
A motion made by Griepp to approve the October 11th meeting minutes was seconded by VanZee. Motion carried. 
Community Board Updates: Lynn Froke was present to give the council an update on the natural gas report and meeting. No further discussion was held for the natural gas board. 


Planning Commission: P&Z will hold a public hearing on November 1st to hear a conditional use permit application to allow storage units at 208 S Roberts. All are welcome to attend. 
Old Business: Jon Fischer was present to discuss the problem on Ford Street with the drainage and culverts. The plan was discussed to reuse the culvert from 4th and Main St and put it at 5th Ave and Ford St. The cost would be about $465. There also needs to be a ditch on the east and west sides of Ford Street to help with the drainage. After some discussion, it was agreed upon that digging a new ditch would require more locating and digging approval. The board would like to wait until after the winter because of the possible accumulation of gravel and dirt in the ditches would mean not having to dig the ditch twice. 


HCC sidewalks were discussed. Fischer and Siemonsma presented the council with separate quotes to remove and replace a few sections of the sidewalk. Siemonsma received the lower quote and Fischer would like to follow up with the contractor to obtain more information and specifics. More information will be had at the next meeting. 


Humboldt museum appraisals and city hall office was discussed. Different options continue to be explored. More information on both matters will be held at the next meeting. 
New Business: Council would like to view future city goals. Siemonsma is directed to compile a list of future expenses and plans so the board might be able to look at the future goals more carefully and be able to consider certain items and plans more prioritized. More information and discussion will be held at the next meeting.  
Department Reports:
Water: Morris Elcock with Rural Water will start conducting the leak detection on October 30th. Review will be available at the next meeting. 
Finance Officer: Siemonsma presented the board with the results from the Safety Benefits Loss Control Survey. The board reviewed the recommendations and Humboldt will work on correcting the inefficiencies found from the survey. Written corrections will be sent to Safety Benefits. 
Claims: City payroll was reviewed and approved on a motion from VanZee and a second from Griepp. Motion carried. 
Adjournment: With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:59pm on a motion by Griepp and a second from Schmeichel.
ATTEST:
Amanda Siemonsma
City Finance Officer

